
    

 
 
 
 
 
 

June 26, 2020 
 
Haas & Associates, Inc. 
ATTN: Sandor Manyoky 

Radiation Safety Officer 
PO Box 110776 
Anchorage, AK  99511 
 
SUBJECT: HAAS & ASSOCIATES, 030-38211, LICENSE RENEWAL WARNING LETTER 
 
Mr. Manyoky: 
 
This refers to our letter dated June 9, 2020, (Agencywide Document and Access Management 
System [ADAMS] Accession No. ML20177A724) a copy of which is enclosed, which requested 
information about your application, dated January 10, 2020, for renewal of NRC License 
No. 50-29374-01.  As of this date, we have not received a reply from you.  
 
As specified in 10 CFR 30.37, your application for renewal of a specific license must be filed on 
NRC Form 313 and in accordance with 10 CFR 30.32.  Title 10 CFR 30.32 states, in part, that 
information contained in previous applications filed with the Commission may be incorporated 
by reference, provided that the reference is clear and specific.  Further, 10 CFR 30.33 requires 
the applicant’s proposed equipment and facilities to be adequate to protect health and minimize 
danger to life or property.   
 
However, the information you submitted on your NRC Form 313, dated January 10, 2020, 
provided information that differed as to the authorized location on your license (and previous 
application) and provided no information by which to assess the adequacy of the planned 
storage location, such as a facility diagram.  As we cannot confirm the adequacy of your facility 
without this information, we are unable to proceed. 
 
We have made numerous attempts to attain this information, including multiple phone calls, 
emails, and two letters.  If we do not receive your reply within fourteen (14) calendar days from 
the date of this letter, it will be necessary to deny your application for license renewal and to 
terminate your license.   
 
While the action of allowing your license to expire would normally require you to divest yourself 
of all licensed material in your possession, based on our discussions with you and the gauge 
manufacturer, we understand that the devices are no longer in your possession.  Further, the 
manufacturer provided leak test results confirming that the sources were intact at the time of 
divestiture.  Therefore, there is no basis to extend the license expiration date to allow time for 
divestiture. 
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In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter and its 
enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document 
Room or from the NRC’s document system (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC 
Web site at www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Heather J. Gepford, Ph.D., CHP, Chief 
Materials Licensing & Decommissioning Branch 
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